Welcome back to a new school term. We hope that you all had a great Easter break. We had a fabulous start to the new
term with our Annual Arts week. Children took part in Dance, Drama, Cookery and lots of different Art workshops all on a
European theme. This ties in with an E-twinning project that we have arranged to share examples of art work by a host of
different European artists. We are busy completing all the displays in school and there will be an opportunity to view all
the children’s work at the end of the school day on Thursday 3rd May. There is also a European breakfast planned this
term for the following day Wednesday May 2nd. More details to follow.

During the summer terms,
Sports funding is being used to
support balance bike training for §
reception children and provide
scooter activities for year one
and two. Dates are at the end of
the newsletter. In addition it will
also fund coach travel for countryside walks to-
wards the end of the school year.

Year one children have been invited to attend a
cluster Infant cricket festival at Dove Holes which
again is fully financed by School sports funding.

Additionally our after school Dance
group will be taking part in Cluster
Cheerfest at New Mills on May 8th.
Parents of children attending will
receive a separate letter with a few

- more details.
)

It’s the time of the school year where many
assessments and tests are being carried out in
school. Year one children complete a phonics
check which is carried out on a 1:1 basis in June.
This is a statutory test that all children across
the country have to complete and results are
shared with the LA and DFE.

Children in year two will be taking Statutory tests
during the end of May and beginning of June. The
results of these tests in Reading and Maths,
together with assessed pieces of Writing, are
used to support teacher assessment judgements.
These results are then shared with the
Department for education, Local Authority and
the school to which your child will be
transferring. We try to make the testing time as
un-stressful as possible by working in small
groups, giving regular breaks and using the term
“quizzes” when referring to the tests. If
you would like to know anything else
about the process or how you can best
support your child then please don’t
hesitate to talk to the class teachers in
Sharks and Starfish.
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Hi all,

Welcome back — | hope you all had a lovely Easter holiday.

Firstly | would like to say a heartfelt thank you - The Zumabthon was amazing! The
children’s dancing was superb as was the teachers and of course yours! We have
raised over £1550 — it is not too late to send in sponsorship money if you haven't

done so already.

Don't forget the Spring Disco is taking place on Thursday 26th April, as ever we will

be needing volunteers to help run the activities — there will be two shifts 5:30-6:15
and 6:15-7:00. There will be glitter tattoos, cafe, tombola and more fun and games to cover. If you can help
please email or post on Facebook or you can usually find me in Nursery.

I know | have mentioned this lots but it is my final year as chair and we are looking for someone to replace
me and we are always looking for new volunteers to join us — please get in touch if you are interested or

think you may be able to help.

Don't forget you can join our closed Facebook group by searching Buxton Infant School PTA, you can also

join our email list by contacting us on buxtoninfantpta@gmail.com

Many thanks,

Laura Bowers (Chair of the PTA)

The snow has kept the Secret Gardeners out of the
garden over the last few months but we have still been
. very busy working on our action plan to make our

O@Q school more environmentally friendly. The committee
“ have helped to clear the snow in the playground and

have been planning for the months ahead, researching
planting ideas and which plants will grow well together in our new
edible bed. We have also been excited to see the bulbs we planted
in the Autumn coming through in our pots showing us that Spring is
here. The ECO Committee has also been happy to see a decrease
in the amount of litter we have picked up in our litter picks. We have
just applied to renew our green flag and are looking forward to being
visited by ECO Schools to show them all the work we have been
doing.

[

ECO Tip: Remember if you are having a spring clean, A,
reuse, recycle or donate rather than adding to landfill T
sites. ! Q

Eco-Schools

The school council are
very excited about their
hook a duck game
which will be out at the
school disco, so please
come and have a go
and help them raise
some money!
Following arts week the school council
will also be getting together to provide
some information to give out at the open
evening to tell parents about all the excit-
ing things we got up to during the week.
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Despite our best efforts to communicate national and school policy regarding
attendance there still seems to be some confusion surrounding this issue. To

attends school once they are of statutory school age. The DFE asks school to
take every step to ensure that children attend school 95% of the time. This
equates to only 9 full days missed (18 registrations) over the course of the
year. Where annual attendance is below 90% ( 19 full days off in the school

year) this is regarded as persistent absenteeism. School must monitor attendance and

where attendance is seen to be falling close to or below

90% have a duty to refer the matter to the attendance

officer at social care if there is not a known medical

reason for why the child cannot regularly attend.

Schools are NOT allowed to authorise term time absence

for a holiday and we will not do so, not even for two

days. Headteachers and governors are allowed to

authorise absence for events which the child would not

have an opportunity to attend in the school holidays e.g.

a family wedding that is only occurring on that date, an

invitation to study abroad. If an application is not

authorised OR a child is absent without reason for a

number of days OR the school is sure that a child has

been on holiday but been phoned in ill, the matter will

be referred to the Local Authority who do have the power

to fine parents. This money DOES NOT come to the

school. The fining system is designed to deter parents

from booking term time holidays and to keep individual

attendance above the recommended 95% each year.

PLEASE do NOT book term time holidays.

Throughout the year we have several events with pupils from Buxton Junior School to
establish good social relationships and to ease transition when the time comes for children
to move up to key stage two. This term Children from Reception and year one will both be
making visits to BJS to take part in different activities and pupils in year two will have a
whole variety of events to prepare them for their move in September. A separate letter will
detail year 2 events and the full transition programme.

Dates:

Bags to school collection: Tuesday 17th April

Come to school in party clothes to bring chocolate for spring Disco: Friday 20th
April

Cricket festival for year one: Tuesday 24th April p.m.

Spring Disco: Thursday 26th April 5.30-7.00

Year One visit BJS: Thursday 1st May

Reception to visit year 3 at BJS: Tuesday 3rd May

Arts week open exhibition: Thursday 3rd May-school open from 2.30-4.30
European Breakfast: Wednesday May 2nd Further details to follow

PTA Spring Disco: Thursday 11th May

Scootability training: Year Two Monday 14th May, Year one Tuesday 15th May
Balance Bike Training for Reception begins 7th June

Grandparents’ afternoon in Rainbow Fish: Reception Thursday 24th May




